## Minutes October 6, 2016

The Minersville Town Council held a regular council meeting on Thursday October 6, 2016 at the Minersville Town Hall.

Council present: Mayor Ward Dotson, Jared Woolf, Brady Carter and Barry Marshall Town Marshal Kevin Carter and Town Clerk Cherie Wood Visitors: Scott Albrecht, Taylor Pearson, Amy Wayman and Kevin Wayman.

Jared Woolf gave an opening prayer.

Mayor Ward Dotson opened the meeting at 7:03 pm.

Minutes: Barry Marshall made a motion to approve the minutes from the September 1<sup>st</sup> council meeting without additions or corrections. Brady Carter seconded the motion; all voted in favor, the motion passed.

Scott Albrecht would like to give the council an update on the Economic Development that he has been working on for Beaver County the past year to improve the economic well-being of our communities through efforts that entail job creation, job retention, tax base enhancements, and quality of life. Quality of life is very important to businesses because they want to build where their employees are happy.

Scott explained what the funding sources were for Economic Development and the Budget. Mayor Dotson told Scott that Minersville has budgeted \$2000.00 the last two years for economic development and that the Clerk will make sure it is sent this year. Scott reported that some of the projects that he has been working on this past year are the Bear Grant which consists of a \$17,000 grant to use for Business Consulting, Leakage Study, Website Creation, Incubator Space and Market Research.

Project Sail & Project Compress. The Wells Fargo/Shopko parking lot.

Minersville Lake Recreation Area including the Master Planning and The Trim Trail Grant. Water Bottling Plant and Roger Brooks Consultation.

Scott would like to get the councils approval on a new name that has been chosen to promote Beaver County. "Beaver River Country" Scott explained that by using this name it allows us to incorporate the name of "Beaver" which is a unique geographical identifier we want to keep. The Beaver River runs through all three incorporated areas and serves as the lifeblood of each community. Using the word "River" is the connection piece to unite all three communities and county resources. The word "Country" denotes our rural and country lifestyles and also signifies opportunities for exploration and development. The Minersville Council all approved of the name change.

Scott also explained to the council that he will be exploring the idea of marketing Beaver County as an Equestrian area and working with a task force that will explore equestrian branding to determine if it will be the change making means by which we proactively invent the economic future for the Beaver River Country. The idea that Scott has for Minersville is to make it known as a community with the freedom and safety to raise a family in. Ultimately the goal to improve community pride and increase tourism and tourism spending by preparing a Way finding System that will improve the tourism and

citizen leisure experience by properly signing and showcasing our main attraction and amenities is our communities.

The Council thanked Scott for all his work and will contact him if they have any ideas to help the Economic Development of our County.

Taylor Pearson addressed the council asking for a renewal of his conditional use permit for his bird business.

Mayor Dotson explained that there had been a complaint about him not hauling off the dead birds which was resulting in bad smells. Taylor said that he tries to haul off the dead at least every two weeks depending on the amount of dead. If there are a lot then they are hauled off sooner. He is trying to keep everything clean and explained that he has opened up the side that is only to have 250 birds in so that they have free range of the entire lot. He has approximately 300 chuckers and 3000 pheasants but he will be selling down his birds within the next few weeks. Amy Wayman spoke saying that she lives right across from them and she has no complaints.

Jared Woolf made a motion to renew Taylors yearly Conditional use permit for his birds with the understanding that he will continue to follow the conditions that were put in place when he first applied. Barry Marshall seconded the motion; all voted in favor, the motion passed.

Mayor Ward Dotson will contact someone to trim the tree at the Sr. Center because it is too tall for Brandon to trim. The council agreed.

Brady Carter made a motion to pay the bills. Jared Woolf seconded the motion; all voted in favor, the motion passed.

## Other Business:

Barry Marshall had a complaint about the trees at the bridge on Center Street coming into town. Mayor Dotson has also had complaints and has contacted Rocky Ford because they are on their right of way but has had no luck. Barry asked if he could cut them down, the council had no objections.

Council members need to be thinking of a new library board member.

Jared Woolf made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Barry Marshall seconded it.

Meeting adjourned at 8:00 pm

Cherie C Wood